
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

23rd February, 2021 
 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

I would like to start with a big thank you for the all the guidance and support you have given 
your child over the last seven weeks with regard home learning. School has remained a hub 
of activity, with supervision open to selected students and all staff busy planning, delivering 
and feeding back to submitted work. We are also preparing to welcome students back and 
maximising learning in the reminder of the school year and planning for beyond.  

At present, the plan is to welcome all students back into school for their learning on Monday 
8th March, however, it remains vital that students stay focused on their education and strive to 
complete as much learning as they can at this time. Please remind your child that if they have 
any questions regarding work, they should contact their class teacher directly and contact their 
Form Tutor or Miss Ward, Head of Year, with any other concerns.  

We are currently planning for the remainder of Year 10 and the transition for students into 
Year 11, we are very conscious of the concerns that students and their families may have with 
regards to the impact of the two national lockdowns on your child’s ability to reach their full 
potential and move on their chosen and successful destinations in September 2022. We are 
in the process of reviewing the curriculum and would like to invite you and your child into 
school for a ‘face to face’ meeting to discuss and considered individual actions to support your 
child in reaching their goals and realising aspirations. Meetings will be held between Monday 
1st March and Wednesday 3rd March, to arrange your meeting time please email 
kward@haydockhigh.sthelens.org.uk  by Friday 26th February 2021. 

Meetings will be at school for approximately 50 minutes in the Sports Hall. Entry to the Sport 
Hall will be made available through the junior yard entrance. We are using a large space with 
staff and visitors at least 2 metres apart to adhere to social distancing guidelines. Visitors will 
queue outside on the junior yard ready for their appointment (similar to a supermarket system). 
The usual hand sanitiser and cleaning processes will be followed throughout the appointment 
and we ask that all, bar those exempt, wear a face covering whilst on site; this can be removed 
during your meeting.  

Yours sincerely, 

 
Mrs J Wright  
Deputy Headteacher – Head of Upper School 
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Curriculum Meeting - Return Information 

Child’s Name  
 

Year Group  
 

Parent/Carer Name 
 

Preferred Day (select one only) 

Monday 1st March   
 

Tuesday 2nd March  
 

Wednesday 3rd March  
 

I am not able to attend 
 

Preferred Time Slot (select one only) 

8:00 – 11:00  
 

1:00 – 3:30 
 

4:00 – 6:00 
 

 

  


